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Dear Pastor Jim Johnson and Heartbeat International Mission,     MARCH 2024 

   

A blessed day to you!    

I am writing this letter to let you know and see how God faithfully works in the ministries He entrusted with us. This year 

2024 became a year full of blessings, encouragements, and provisions from God. I am delighted to share with you that we started 

the finishing of our church building, from the ceiling, to the finishing of the walls, the roof, and the front, and by God’s grace, it’s 

already finished. As a servant of God, we are required to build His house of rest with His blessings and guidance. (Isaiah 66:1) I am 

thankful for your lives because God used and still using you to be a great help for the ministry here.  

Another blessing to share with you is the ‘The Modern Barnabas Store’. Please pray that this store will be a great help for 

the ministries and Pastor’s families need. As I personally seeing this, I saw that God uses different instruments to provide for the 

needs of His people and for the growth of His work pursuing for the goal.  

Seeing these blessings and great provisions from God, I can’t help but think how great our God is not just this year but 

from the past few years. With that, last year, 2023, we had our 17th Church Anniversary and God provided all the needs. Also, in the 

same year, I am praying to be a blessing for the Pastors during Christmas and God still provided. He provided sacks of rice and 

groceries that were given to the Pastors. I am amazed that with such a simple prayer and desire, God will provide and exceed your 

expectations. He is indeed merciful, a great provider, and a loving Saviour. 

As this year continues, another battle will start. I am asking for your fervent prayer because we are going to start focusing 

on our Camp Site. Please help us to pray for the needed materials for the rooms and comfort rooms. There’s a lot to be done but we 

will start it one step at a time, with our faith with God. This Camp Site will be used for youth evangelism, to encourage them to be 

part of the ministry of God and this will also be a huge help for the Pastors and for their ministries whenever they are going to 

conduct different church activities. I know that if we start by faith, God will surely finish it. 

With all the things that God’s ministry accomplished with the guidance of His wisdom and help, you are a part of it. On 

behalf of our humble church, Beulah Land Bible Baptist Church, I sincerely want to thank you for your unending love and support 

for the ministries here. In every letter that I will write, and in every prayer that I will make, I will be forever grateful to God for 

your precious lives.  

Praying that this year will be full of blessings for all of us. May we continue to pray for one another and serve the Lord 

with all the gladness we can offer because the Lord deserves it all! 

May God give you a blessed day ahead! 

 

 

   Yours for Souls, 

Bro. Alexander A. Ramirez

 

 

Hebrews 6:10 

For God is not unrighteous to forget your work and labour of love, which ye 

have shewed toward his name, in that ye have ministered to the saints, and do 

minister. 

BEULAH LAND BIBLE 

    BAPTIST CHURCH 

God’s provision for a lot 

property beside our Church  

(for installment) (at least $20,000) 

 

 

   

God’s provision for a campsite (at least $20,000) 

• 3 rooms (for boys, girls, and couples) 

• Restrooms 

• Shower rooms  

 
 

     THE MODERN 

BARNABAS STORE CHURCH’S FINISHING 
17TH CHURCH ANNIVERSARY PASTOR’S CHRISTMAS FELLOWSHIP 

PRAYER REQUESTS: 
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